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Emmaus Catholic Primary School has a commitment to the care, 
safety and wellbeing of children. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents, 

 

The students have only been at school for 15 days and are well on their way with their learning. Our new Preps 

have been extraordinary. They have only been at school 11 days and already have settled into the structures and 

routines of our school. We are very proud of all of the student’s efforts. 

 

It has been wonderful to see so many parents coming to chat to the teachers about their children. Parents are the 

first and most important educators of their children. As teachers we appreciate your insights which enable us to 

really get to know your children. We can then tailor our teaching to the needs of your child. The best learning 

occurs when teachers and parents partner together. Teachers will be in their classrooms by 8.30 each morning if 

you would like to chat to them. 

 

Last night we held a Prep 2021 information night at school. We had many families attend to find out about our 

school. Parents, if you have a Prep starting school next year, please don’t forget to grab an expression of interest 

form. If you know of anyone with a kindergarten child looking for a Prep placement in 2021 please ask them to 

come along to mass on March 14th/15th and March 21st/22nd to register their interest. We would hate for anyone 

to miss out.  

 

Each day our school bell rings at 8.45 and a teacher is on duty at 8.20. We ask that children are not dropped off at 

school before 8.20. The yard is NOT supervised prior to 8.20, teachers are very busy preparing their day. If you 

would like to drop your child off at school prior to 8.20 they will need to go to before school care. You can ring 

BLUE FIT on  1300 112 583 to book your children in.   

 

After school we understand that the car park is busy and parents can be running late to pick up children. We offer 

supervision for 15 minutes after school. After this time children will be required to attend after school care. 

Teachers are unable to supervise children after this time as they have meetings and planning for the following 

day.   
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The school Newsletter will be published fortnightly on 
the school Website. Notifications are sent to the 
Emmaus App when published. If you require a paper 
copy, they will be available from the office reception 



  
ASH WEDNESDAY 26th February. School Mass at 10.00 am. Children to be at school 
normal time and will go over to the church prior to Mass. 

 
 

CYBER SAFETY PRESENTATION  
On February 24 and 25th, Susan Mc Lean will be speaking to children, staff and parents regarding 
cyber safety.   Susan Mc Lean is Australia's foremost expert in the area of cyber safety and was a 
member of Victoria Police for 27 years. Widely known as the 'cyber cop' she was the first 
Victoria Police Officer appointed to a position involving cyber safety and young people.  
Emmaus children from Years 3-6 will participate in workshops run by Susan.  All parents are 
invited to attend these sessions on Monday 24th Feb at Sacred Heart Church from 7.00 -8.40pm 
or Tuesday 25th Feb at Emmaus Church from 7.00-8.40pm.  

 
 

SCHOOL FEES  
If you have a Health Care Card or Pension Card you may  
be eligible for the CSEF Government Allowance to be  
deducted from your fees.  Please contact the office for  
an application form or for more information.  

 
 

INTERSCHOOL SPORT  
Emmaus playing Overnewton College at home. No vehicles to be in the carpark after 9.00 am as 
it is used for Intertschool Sport. 

 
 

 

STUDENT ABSENCE 
Please contact the office before 9.15 am by phone, or email 
secretary@emsydenham.catholic.edu.au if your child is sick or will be late. 

 SECOND HAND UNIFORMS  
For sale every Friday at 2.30 pm  & every Tuesday at 8.30 am in the Art/P.E. Block. 

FEBRUARY 2020 

25 Parent Cyber Safety Session at 
Emmaus Church at 7.00 pm 

26 Ash Wednesday Mass 
10.00 am Emmaus Church 
  7.00 pm Emmaus Church 

27 HOT DOG lunch day 

MARCH 2020 

9 Labour Day - Public Holiday 

19 Sacrament 2  - Confirmation 
Emmaus Church 5.00 pm & 7.00 pm 

27 Term I Finish at 1.00 pm 

Our students look stunning in their school uniforms. All students are required to wear the appropriate school 

uniform to school, this includes hats. If a child’s hair is longer than their shoulders it is required to be tied back.  

 

Some parents have been asking if they can bring a special treat along for their children to share with their 

classmates to celebrate their birthdays. Birthdays are very special, if you would like, a small treat such as a 

chocolate frog or a lollipop could be sent along. However this treat would need to be taken home and not eaten at 

school.  

Again, I would like to thank you for your patience in the car park. Before and after school is a very busy time and 

we are all trying to get home quickly.  

 

Take care, 

Jackie 

 




